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NOTICE OF ESSENTIAL CRITICAL INFRASTRUCTURE FACILITY 
FOR POSTING AT THE FRONT DESK OF MERCURY’S W. CALDWELL, NEW JERSERY FACILITY 
 
March 22, 2020 
 
To respond to COVID-19, New Jersey Governor Phil Murphy issued an executive order directing individuals 
living in New Jersey to stay home except as needed to maintain the continuity of operations of the critical 
infrastructure. This exception allows employees to commute to jobs deemed essential, which includes those 
employed in the defense industrial base.  
 
The defense industrial base has been identified by President Trump as a CRITICAL INFRASTRUCTURE 
INDUSTRY, and its employees have been defined by the Department of Homeland Security as ESSENTIAL 
CRITICAL INFRASTRUCTURE WORKERS.  
 
On March 16, 2020, the President issued his updated Coronavirus Guidance for America, in which he stated:  
 

“If you work in a critical infrastructure industry, as defined by the Department of Homeland Security, 
such as healthcare services and pharmaceutical and food supply, you have a special responsibility to 
maintain your normal work schedule.” 

 
On March 19, 2020, the Department of Homeland Security, through its Cybersecurity and Infrastructure 
Security Agency (CISA), included employees in the defense industrial base in its list of Essential Critical 
Infrastructure Workers. According to CISA, these employees “should continue normal operations” to help 
ensure “continuity of functions critical to public health and safety, as well as economic and national security.” 
 
Further, on March 20, 2020, the Under Secretary of Defense, Ellen M. Lord, issued the formal guidance to the 
defense industrial base attached hereto.  
 
Mercury Systems, Inc. embraces its duty to help maintain the critical infrastructure but we also care deeply 
about the health and safety of our employees.  While we are continuing operations, the Company is following 
federal and state guidelines to protect our employees and customers. Our locations in New Jersey that are 
continuing to operate as critical infrastructure facilities are listed on appendix A.  Thank you for your continued 
dedication to this Company, and to this country.  
 
Yours truly,  
 
 
Christopher C. Cambria 
Executive Vice President, General Counsel and Secretary 
Mercury Systems, Inc. 
Telephone No. 978-967-1302 
Cell No. 978-408-4988 
 

Cambria
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APPENDIX A 
 

MERCURY SYSTEMS, INC. 
NEW JERSEY LOCATIONS 

 
MERCURY SYSTEMS, INC. 
2 Henderson Drive 
Suite B 
West Caldwell, NJ 07006 
 
 




























